
            Presque Isle County Road Commission

Minutes

February 17, 2014
The regular meeting of the Board of Road Commissioners for Presque Isle County was held at the Road Commission office at 657 South Bradley, Rogers City, Michigan. Chairman Thomas Catalano called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
Board Members Present: Charles Rhode, Thomas Catalano
Excused: Ronald Bischer

Also Present: Supt/Mgr. Gerald Smigelski
Visitors:   Representative Peter Pettalia
Minutes:
           Motion by Rhode (Catalano) to accept the minutes from the February 3, 2014 meeting as presented.

           Ayes:  All
Accounts Payable: 

           Motion by Rhode (Catalano) to approve the accounts payable in the amount of             $​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​ 164,569.10
            Ayes:   Catalano, Rhode
Supt./Mgr Report:

· A property owner along Tomahawk Road has contacted the Supt./Mgr and is preparing a petition to abandon roadway between Aviation Highway and Tomahawk Lake Road.  The section of roadway to be abandoned is on the certified mileage map, has not been maintained for the last twenty-three years by the Road Commission and there is no deeded right of way or McNitt reference in minutes.
· Supt./Mgr reported on the Engineer’s Workshop recently attended.

· FOIA requests from Terry Wregglesworth and William Toth were reviewed by the Board.

· Year to date snowfall is 103”.

· Eighteen job applications have been received for the part time janitor position and five received for the mechanic position.

Unfinished Business:


House Representative Peter Pettalia entered the meeting at 9:00 a.m. to update the Board on Road Commission related issues such as road funding, snowmobiles and MDOT activities.  Representative Pettalia left the meeting at 9:50 a.m.

Commissioner Catalano initiated discussion of right of way tree cutting on 634 Highway and all road right of ways.  Establishment of policy for this activity was discussed and Supt./Mgr Smigelski will be reviewing the right of way for the section of 634 Highway under consideration for tree cutting.


Commissioner Rhode asked Supt./Mgr Smigelski several questions regarding the Road Commission’s liability regarding snowmobiles driving on county road right of ways.  Supt./Mgr will contact MCRCSIP to get an opinion.
New Business:

Motion by Rhode (Catalano) to authorize Supt./Mgr Smigelski as Voting Delegate and Commissioner Bischer as Alternate Voting Delegate at the Annual CRAM Conference March 4-6, 2014.


Ayes:  All


The next meeting dates for the Board of Road Commissioners will be on Monday, March 3, 2014 at 8:30 a.m. and Monday, March 17, 2014 at 8:30 a.m.


There being no further business it was moved by Catalano (Rhode) to adjourn the meeting at 10:25  a.m.  

         
Ayes:  All
.


